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The importance of good quality, highly vigorous seed for agricul­
tural production of crop plants cannot be overemphasized. With the 
ever increasing demands for a mechanized, energy-efficient type of 
agriculture, we have come to the stage where one plant is expected for 
every seed sown. Moreover, modern agriculture demands that each 
emerging plant grow and develop uniformly under a wide range of 
environmental conditions. The recent development of precision seeding 
equipment for small-seeded crops, improvements in chemical weed 
control, and the need for high plant populations and uniform plant 
stands for machine harvest has led to a growing interest in direct field 
seeding.

Seed quality involves more than genetic purity and high viability. 
Ability to germinate uniformly under suboptimal conditions of soil

temperature and moisture frequently is required for satisfactory early 
crop establishment. Seed vigor ratings have been devised for certain 
crops to estimate this ability to perform under less than ideal condi­
tions; however, use of seed vigor to predict emergence has not been 
widely applied to vegetable crops. Recently, the Association of 
Official Seed Analysts defined seed vigor as “those seed properties 
which determine the potential for rapid uniform emergence and 
development o f  normal seedlings under a wide range o f  field condi­
tions. ”

The purpose of this symposium is to focus on the genetic, bio­
chemical, and environmental factors regulating seed germination and 
vigor to facilitate establishment of uniform crop stands.

764 [2] Ho r t Sc ie n c e , Vo l . 15(6), De c e m b er  1980

D
ow

nloaded from
 https://prim

e-pdf-w
aterm

ark.prim
e-prod.pubfactory.com

/ at 2025-09-01 via O
pen Access. This is an open access article distributed under the C

C
 BY-N

C
-N

D
license (https://creativecom

m
ons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/4.0/). https://creativecom

m
ons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/4.0/




